

STATE OF TENNESSEE

PHIL BREDESEN GOVERNOR

December 21, 2007

Avin Mark Domnitz CEO American Booksellers Association 200 White Plains Road Tarrytown, New York 10591

Dear Avin:

Thank you for writing to me and sharing your concerns. I appreciate hearing from you.

Because of the nature of your inquiry, the Tennessee Department of Revenue would be the most appropriate agency within state government to address it. Therefore, I have forwarded your correspondence to the Commissioner for review and response.

Again, thank you for taking the time to write. I hope to hear from you again on other matters of importance to you.

Warmest regards,

Phil Bredesen

PB:wh

cc: Commissioner Reagan Farr, Department of Revenue